
 

 
SUBJECT: UNIVERSITY NOTIFICATION  
DATE: March 17, 2020 
 
Dear NDNU Community Members, 

We want to again thank all of our students, their families, advocates, and community members for helping us 
secure our campus as we manage the current global coronavirus crisis.  Following national and regional 
directives, we are confirming that effective today NDNU is in “Shelter-in-place” status, meaning that our 
students are safely secured on campus.  NDNU will remain in this status until recommended otherwise as we 
learn more about the spread of the coronavirus.  We want to thank our on-campus staff and Public Safety 
team members who will continue to have an on-campus presence.  

We report that there are currently no reported cases of coronavirus on campus and prevention continues to 
be key. We urge are on campus community to practice social distancing and all CDC recommendations.  If you 
experience any COVID-19 symptoms, please self-isolate and promptly reach out to Annabelle Bautista 
at agbautista@ndnu.edu or call (650) 508-3759. 

Door-to-door, bed-to-bed checks will remain standard practice throughout NDNU’s “Shelter-in-place” 
status.  We ask that all students to follow stipulated guidelines from Public Safety and Housing staff. 

NDNU EMPLOYEES (FACULTY & STAFF) 

Only essential personnel remain on campus.  If you begin to experience any symptoms, please follow CDC 

guidelines and access healthcare information here. 

COMMUNICATION UPDATES 

We continue to monitor national and local news updates.  Please continue to check this webpage regularly 
for updates. Thank you. 

 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html
mailto:agbautista@ndnu.edu
https://www.ndnu.edu/documents/human-resources/NDNU_COVID-19_EE_Comm_03172020.pdf



